
 

 
Action taken:  Approved  Disapproved  Other_______________________ 
 

FCR 14 
 
 
Office of the President 
September 12, 2006 
 
 
 
Members, Board of Trustees:   
 

DEBORAH QUILLEN KISER GIFT 
 

Recommendation:  that the Board of Trustees accept a gift of $60,000 from Deborah Quillen 
Kiser of Lexington, Kentucky to create and endow the Stephen D. Quillen Memorial Fellowship 
Fund in the College of Law and submit this gift of $60,000 for matching funds from Kentucky’s 
Endowment Match Program.  Council on Postsecondary Education guidelines require that the 
Board of Trustees acknowledge its responsibility for UK’s participation in the program and for 
all university endowment funds. 
 
Background:  Deborah Quillen Kiser earned her undergraduate degree in Communications in 
1983 and a MS in Library Science in 1996.  The gift is made in memory of her brother, Stephen 
D. Quillen, who died in October, 1986.  May 30, 2006 would have been Mr. Quillen’s 50th 
birthday and his sister wanted to mark that event by creating this fellowship.  He earned an 
undergraduate degree in Mining Engineering in 1979 and his JD degree in 1984 from the College 
of Law.   


